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The Office of Madison County E-911 would ask the Madison County Board of 
Supervisors to acknowledge changes made to Rose Dale Road on behalf of Ms. 
Lucile Stallings. There was a confusion on where Bilbrew Road ended and where 
Rose Dale Road Began. Madison County E-911 investigated all documents on file 
with the County and have determined that Bilbrew Road should begin right off 
Robinson Road and extend for the distance of 3005 feet (0.6 miles) where it 
would end just past the property line of the Bilbrew family property. This would 
enable the Bilbrew family to maintain a Bilbrew Road address.  From this point, 
Rose Dale Road would start and continue for 1700 ft. (0.3 miles). For 
approximately 880 ft. (0.16 miles), Rose Dale Road would be a Public Road and 
from that point to the end of Rose Dale Road, it would be a Private Road.  This 
change was to give Ms. Stallings’ family a namesake road and allow each house to 
have an individual address. 
 
Since then, Ms. Stallings’ family has decided that they never wanted or intended 
for their driveway to be part of the Rose Dale Road. The confusion started when 
they wanted Rose Dale Road to end at the beginning of their driveway, but keep 
Rose Dale Road 1700 ft. in length. This would have changed Bilbrew Road from 
3,005 ft. in length to 2,215 ft. in length which would have given one of the Bilbrew 
family property owner’s address a Rose Dale Road address.   
 
Madison County E-911 has determined that Bilbrew Road should continue to 
remain at 3005 ft. (0.6 miles) in length and Rose Dale Road would start and 
continue from that point. Ms. Stalling was given the choice to keep Rose Dale 
Road at 1700 ft. in length which will keep both houses located on the private 
section of the road with a separate numeric address; or, change the length of 



Rose Dale Road to 880 ft. which is where the Public Section of the road ends. This 
change will require both houses located on the private driveway to share the 
same numeric address separated only with a letter suffix.  Ms. Stalling chose the 
latter. 
 
The Office of Madison County E-911 is now asking the Madison County Board of 
Supervisors to: 

1. Acknowledge the Bilbrew Road will start at Robinson Road and will 
continue to the distance of 3005 ft. (0.6 mile) at which point it shall end 
which will also be the same point where Rose Dale Road shall begin. 

2. Change Rose Dale Road from being a combination Public/Private Road with 
the distance in length of 1700 ft. (0.3 miles) to a Public Only Road for a new 
distance in length of just 880 ft. (0.16 miles) where it will end with the 
remaining section reverting back to a Private Driveway. 
 

 
Respectfully yours, 
 
 
 
 
Minor Norman 
Madison County 911 Director 
 
   
 
 


